
36
81

6

JAMES E. CANTRELL90
Did you go to school at DCHS during 1954-1986?
If you did I’m sure you saw Mr. James E Cantrell in the halls, he taught General 
Science, Biology, Chemistry and Physics. Well he is turning 90 years old in July! 

His Family celebrating his 90th birthday on July 14, 2018 from 2-5 PM at 
Whorton Springs Baptist Church Family Life Center. Everyone is welcome 

to come and celebrate with them. Enjoy some cake and punch and stories.
No gifts please, the only thing they would like is for old friends, family, 

students or classmates, maybe even old customers from where he has sold trees 
around the area and done landscaping to come and bring a memory, a funny 

story or something special that may have happened with him.
Please come and enjoy some fellowshiP the address is 

2976 mcminnville hwy smithville, tn 37166.
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A special thank you to Dry Creek Baptist Church for 
the recognition of my 101st birthday at the Wednesday 
night special Fourth of July services. Our pastor, Donald 
Owens, friends and family are always so loving and kind 
to me.

The church provided a delicious hamburger cookout 
with all the trimmings, side dishes and homemade ice 
cream. Lisa Cripps of Dismal, provided several beautiful 
and delicious cakes. Also, the men of the church baked 
cakes which were judged by an elite panel of women 
judges. Many “blue ribbons” were awarded! Mrs. Dessa 
Ray, her husband Patrick and her parents were our spe-
cial guests. Dessa sang several spiritual songs through-
out the service. Thank you Dessa! In addition, Bro. Bob-
by Robinson led the congregation in a series of patriotic 
songs.

Wayne (Buddy) and Deborah Fuson of Cabot, Arkan-
sas, are visiting her mother, Louise, and other relatives 
during the first three weeks of July. 
Their son, Jeff, and his wife, Meg, of 
Springville, visited his grandmother 
and other family members July 4.

Rita Fuson-Fraizer of Hermitage 
spent several days with her mother-
in-law and other friends and family 
during the Fourth of July.

Mike and his mother, Betty McMil-
len of Mike’s Flower Shop in Alexan-
dria, brought me a beautiful floral 
arrangement. Thank you Mike and 
Betty! Thank you to the WJLE Birth-
day Club and sponsor DeKalb Florist 
for the beautiful red roses!

Jeanette France visited with me on 
Tuesday. Thank you Jeanette for the 
sweet gift. We were so thankful to see 
you feeling better.

Ricky and Kathy Hendrix hosted a delicious Sunday 
dinner for family and friends. Jerry and Susan Hinton of 
Smithville visited with Buddy Fuson on Monday. Thanks 
to them and Edward and Francis Frazier for their card 
and gift.

Our thoughts and prayers are with Mr. Ernest Ray’s 
son, Greg and his family. Special prayers for Dry Creek 
Baptist members who lost loved ones this past week.

Dry Creek Baptist Church coming events included 
July 8 celebration of Mrs. Delores Jones’ birthday. On 
July 21, Saturday is the church family trip to the General 
Jackson. Leave at 9 a.m. and August 11-12, revival Friday 
night through Sunday night.

Guests are welcome to visit at Dry Creek Baptist 
Church with 10 a.m. Sunday School and 11 a.m. worship 
services.

Let not your heart be troubled; ye believe in God, be-
lieve also in me.

Romans 14:1

by LOUISE FRAZIER

DRY CREEK     
 FLASHES

The Webb School re-
cently announced its 
A and B honor rolls for 
the fourth quarter of the 
2017-2018 school year, 
the group including two 

DeKalb County resi-
dents. 

Elijah Foutch of Lib-
erty and Thomas Webb 
of Smithville were both 
named to the honor roll 

for this past term.
An independent col-

lege preparatory day/
boarding school for 
grades 6-12, the Webb 
School is the oldest 

continuously operating 
school of its kind in the 
South. The school has 
a dual emphasis on ac-
ademic excellence and 
character development.  

Two locals make Webb honor roll

Fire consumed a Vaughn 
Lane house this past week, 
burning the house to the 
ground while the residents 
were away.

The residence of Tracey 
Veach, which was being 
rented from owner Loyce 
Holcomb, was a total loss 
following the blaze late 
Tuesday morning. The fire 
had already engulfed the 
house by the time county 
firemen arrived. Firefight-

ers concentrated water 
on the structure to keep 
the blaze from spread-
ing, their efforts sparing 
a truck that was parked 
nearby.

Several elements of the 
DeKalb Volunteer Fire 
Department combined to 
combat the blaze includ-
ing members of the Belk, 
Blue Springs, Midway and 
Short Mountain precincts 
along with assistance from 
the Smithville Volunteer 
Fire Department.

The cause of the fire re-
mains unknown.

Thanks for 101st 
birthday party

DUANE SHERRILL
Editor Smithville Review
Smithville, Tennessee

Fire destroys house

The residence of Tracey Veach on Vaughn Lane 
was completely consumed by fire last Tuesday. The 
cause of the fire remains under investigation.
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